TELEPHONE 3-8265

November 23, 1949

211 FIRST STREET S. W. CEDAR RAPIDS, IOWA



Mr. Kermit Geary R. F. D. #2 Walnutport, Pa.

Dear Kermit,

The staff and management of KWCR wish to thank you for your letter of Nov. 13 reporting reception of our station during a special DX program broadcast for members of the Newark News Radio Club.

Please accept this letter as official verification of your reception of KWCR - 250 watts - 1450 kilocycles - on Sunday morning, November 13, 1949 from 12:57 a.m. to 1:43 a.m. Central Standard Time.

The "efficient transmitting equipment" that you mention in your report is a Collins 300G manufactured right here in Cedar Rapids. Most of the associated studio and remote equipment used here at KWCR is also from Collins. We are all very well pleased with it, and feel that it is doing a fine job for us.

The DX reports received here on the DX program would seem to indicate that at least 5 other stations were on at time of our broadcast on 1450kes. WWDC, WTBO, WNOE, KLMX, and WLAY were all giving KWCR a bad time. We are planning another DX for the 3rd Monday morning in January when we hope for a more or less clear channel. At that time we would much appreciate another report from you. Watch the NRC and NNRC bulletins for the exact time of this forthcoming special.

Looking forward to hearing from you again, we are,

Very truly yours,

VERIFICATION NUMBER 7.

For: Jim Dickens - Chief Engineer

By: Bob Gorsuch

Newark News Radio Club National Radio Club

Owned and Operated By Cedar Rapids Broadcasting Corporation